Holland Massachusetts

Board of Health

Meeting Date: August 12, 2008

Members in attendance: Heather Blakeley, Dave Kowalski, John Jacobi

Meeting Opened: 7:25PM Meeting Closed: 9:00PM

Heather Blakeley (called will be delayed arrived 7:50)

Dave motioned, John seconded - Meeting called to order 7:25PM

Dennis Allard – Requested septic info on 25 and 26 Shore Drive

Ed Paquette – Left two copies of plan for tight tank – Engineer is contacting DEP

Paul Gillis - Asked about plan Heather is redrawing for Holland Senior Center

Bob Cottone – left well tests for 2 Ames Trail.

Christine McCooe 13 Lakeridge Dr. came in to request Certificate of Title V compliance BOH never received asbuilt from Jalbert Engineering. Christine also wanted to see septic plans for 25 & 26 Shore Drive.

Jim La Mountain – Chad Brigham – Peter Frei - Mr. La Mountain sent letter on May 12th. asked about permits for porta potty. Mr La Mountain requested information on 7 Chaffee Road Mr. La Mountain complained about septic odor on property at 7 Chaffee Road. Mr Jacobi said septic system at 7 Chaffee Road was disconnected and has not been used for years. Mr. LaMountain will be scheduled to take test at next BOH meeting reflecting 2006 Title V. Unable to locate 7 Chaffee Title V report. Location of report later determined.

Bruce Plumley – Holland Congregational Church. Mandated to put in new well. Public water supply. Holland should place concrete protectors around 4 monitoring wells at landfill and put up chain link fence to protect monitoring wells. John will contact Catherine Skiba concerning specs for well covers (Protective casing) 6 ft high chain link fence.

Lake water samples taken by Heather at boat ramp and in front of PJ's. Siog has been close by Army Corp of Engineers because of algae. Heather will take samples tomorrow.

Kristin LaPlante will help Heather with postings.

Dave Motioned we adjourn, Heather seconded - Meeting Adjourned 9:00PM